

Your ref Our ref

A762886 D19/0336290

Enquiries

Ms Janine Freeman MLA Chair **Education and Health Standing Committee** Parliament House

Email: laehsc@parliament.wa.gov.au

Dear Ms Freeman

Thank you for your correspondence dated 4 July 2019 inviting the Department of Education to provide a submission to the Education and Health Standing Committee's Inquiry into Digital Innovation in Secondary Education.

Please find attached our submission attached.

We have just received your letter dated 15 August 2019 (ref: A772028), addressed to the Director General, about our responses to questions 4 and 5 following the hearing into Digital Technology in Education on 12 June 2019. The draft strategy remains a work in progress. It necessarily took a technological approach, which needs to be complemented with a strong focus on how it will enable students to reach their learning and achievement potential.

Thank you for this opportunity to inform Parliament on the progress made to improve ICT and the use of digital technologies in public education.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Baxter

Deputy Director General, Schools

1 6 AUG 2019 Att.